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Please deny Kalama Manufacturing and Marine Export Facility (KMMEF) a substantial
development and a conditional use permit. The environmental impacts from the project are
significant and cannot be mitigated.
The greenhouse gas emissions are not fully accounted for in the draft second supplemental
environmental impact statement (SSEIS) and the data contains errors and omissions.
In 3.4.2 Upstream emissions it is stated, "GHG emissions from the local natural gas distribution
system are not attributable to the project because KMMEF will have its own dedicated
high-pressure connection. As described in the First SEIS, natural gas will be supplied to KMMEF
from the existing interstate transmission pipeline via a new 24-inch 3.1-mile lateral interconnection
pipeline. Northwest Pipeline LLC is proposing to construct and operate this interconnection
pipeline, which is known as the Kalama Lateral Project."
Presently there is no high-pressure gas connection to the KMMEF site in existence. In the no build
alternative to KMMEF there will be no Kalama Lateral pipeline. The Kalama Lateral is integral to
the operation of the NWIW methanol refinery. Greenhouse gas emissions from the construction and
operation of the Kalama Lateral Project should be included in KMMEF upstream and construction
emissions.
Thank you,
Diane L. Dick


